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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This letter is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 

10, United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of the entire 

record, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence submitted was 

insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your 

application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

19 March 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove 3 September 2021 Unit Punishment 

Book (UPB) which documents your Non-judicial Punishment (NJP).  The Board considered your 

contentions that you received NJP for Driving Under the Influence (DUI), you did not commit 

the offense, you were falsely accused and charged for DUI before your case was disputed in 

civilian court and was later dismissed, and the NJP has negatively affected your promotion.  

 

The Board noted, on 3 September 2021, you received non-judicial punishment (NJP) for 

violation of Articles 92 and 113, of the Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ) by wrongfully 

operating a vehicle under the influence of alcohol at a speed of 114 mph in a 55 mph posted 

speed limit zone.  You were advised of your rights under Article 31 and acknowledged your right 

to demand trial by court martial in lieu of NJP.   






